Dear Al and Robert,

I got the liaison today that I believe that you are referring to below.  I will address this liaison at our Paris meeting which begins May 7.   

But just briefly I’ll informally address the major points. We have a number of tests queued up.  The RRNR-TV that you give the link to is a validation of perceptual methods (unless we make a radical change).  They make estimations of quality based upon (only) the video picture information.  The liaison refers to the hybrid/bitstream method that VQEG is just beginning to work on.  This requires both the video information and some additional information such as the bitstream.  The exact nature of the additional info is not yet defined for our VQEG project. 

As I understand it, the EPSNR is a no-reference method that estimates PSNR (a full-reference method) by processing the bitstream and does not look at the perceptual video information. A hybrid approach would combine the perceptual and bitstream information to, presumably, achieve better results than either separately. 

The RRNR-TV test has been delayed due to first, a lack of suitable source material; and second, a desire to add H.264 into the test. The test initially was restricted to MPEG-2.  We plan to finalize discussions on the RRNR-TV test at this meeting but it is possible that it may be folded into either the HDTV project or the Hybrid project.  

These are just my opinions and VQEG will discuss these matters and your liaison at the meeting.  

We are very interested in providing the IIF with useful and timely results and I look forward to working with you. 

Yours truly,

Arthur Webster

Co-Chair VQEG

